
 
 

PO Box 57259, Sherman Oaks, CA 91413   818-995-DEMS (3367) 

May 20, 2021  

 

 

RE:  DPSFV Supports Assembly Bill 1400 [Guaranteed Healthcare for All] 

 

    

Representatives of the Honorable San Fernando Valley Delegation: 

 

On behalf of the Democratic Party of the San Fernando Valley (DPSFV), we are pleased to report that our Executive 

Board voted to support AB 1400, which will establish a single-payer health care system in California, called 

CalCare, that will ensure that all Californians, regardless of employment, income, immigration status, race, gender, 

or any other considerations, can get the health care they need, free at the point of service. 

 

DPSFV was founded in 1978 and is chartered by the Los Angeles County Democratic Central Committee. Our 

organization is the coordinating body for a coalition of twenty-one Democratic Clubs located in the six Assembly 

Districts (38, 39, 43, 45, 46, and 50) which are wholly or partially in the San Fernando Valley. 

The DPSFV Political Action Committee met last month to discuss AB 1400 and voted to recommend that the 

DPSFV Executive Board support this vital piece of legislation. The committee noted that despite the gains made 

under the Affordable Care Act, nearly 3 million Californians have no health insurance, and millions more have 

insurance that they can’t afford to use because their copays and deductibles are too high. Meanwhile, for-profit 

insurance companies are reporting record-breaking profits, even while the COVID-19 pandemic continues to ravage 

California and medical bankruptcies are at an all- time high.  

The CalCare program would be a truly transformative change to California’s health care system. In addition to 

guaranteeing health care to all Californians, it would save families and businesses thousands in annual health care 

costs by cutting out the bloat, waste, and inefficiencies of our fragmented, for-profit insurance system.  

We urge you to support AB 1400.  

Please note that DPSFV will be tracking this bill as it travels through the Legislature. Your voting record will be 

noted and may be considered should you ever seek our endorsement. Your office is always welcome to contact 

DPSFV if you have any questions. 

 

 

Sincerely and respectfully,   

 
 

Chair Sean M. Rivas 

Democratic Party of the San Fernando Valley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Assembly Members Rivas, Friedman, Gabriel, Nazarian, Bloom and Kalra (author) 

Senators Hertzberg, Portantino, Stern and Allen 


